

























Thank you to Debbie and Roosje for the training they have attended in May, 
November and April to stay up to date with procedures, financial and 
planning policies. 

Sadly we con:nue to have issues with The Black Swan Pub which echo’s last 
years report and :dying this part of Thornton Le Moor up is still a priority for
 this village and the concerns of Church Farm planning applications continue 
to be a worry for Thornton Le Street as they continue to submit new plans.

A huge thank you to John Pinches for stepping up to join us on the Parish 
Council and we also send out a plea to our two communi:es if anyone would 
like to join us to make a difference to your village and support the parish to 
please come forward as there are seats awai:ng.

We will now hear from our community organisa:ons about their ac:vi:es 
but first I would like to pass on our thanks to the Trustees of Thornton Le  
Street Village Hall for the use of their facili:es and with my Thief Hall hat on I 
would like to thank our fellow members for con:nuing to use Thief Hall as we 
really appreciate the collaboration we have with the village as a business in 
the area.

 




